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SUMMER HOLIDAYS 

As school closes for the Summer,  I would like to thank everyone for 

their support, flexibility and commitment during this challenging term.  

As a community we have worked together to ensure that all of us have 

been kept safe. In addition, we have been able to support keyworkers and offer all the children 

an opportunity to attend school.   I am so proud of all my staff who have helped make this 

happen and the children who have adapted so well to the new systems.  You are amazing! 

September will bring its own challenges but I am confident that we are prepared to welcome all 

the children back.  There are some changes and new procedures but they have been made to 

keep everyone safe and I would ask parents for your continued support in doing your part.    I am 

looking forward to welcoming everyone back to their new classrooms  where they can meet their 

new teachers and catch up with their friends. 

I understand that some children, particularly those who have not been back to school yet, may 

need support for the transition back into school life.  This is likely to take some time so try your 

best to reassure and comfort them without putting any pressure on them to settle straightaway. 

If you find that your child is struggling when they return, let us know immediately so we can work 

together to support them.   

During the Summer holidays it may help to talk to your child about how they are 

feeling about returning to school.  Let them know that everyone is in the same 

boat and it is fine to feel scared, or excited, about coming back.  Use our videos 

and welcome letters to help  prepare them for the changes by giving them as 

much information about their new routine and school day as possible.  Talk to them about how 

they can stay safe at school by washing their hands, the need to stay in their class ‘bubbles’  and 

the reasons why there will be no whole school activities for a while.  Try and gradually get them 

back into their usual morning and bedtime routine as they get closer to their return date and 

help them identify things to look forward to like being with their friends. 

Of course, during the first weeks back at school staff will be concentrating on the children’s 

wellbeing to ensure they are settled into their new routines and are ready to learn. Each child is 

an individual and will be treated as such but we will  also be relying on parents to support the 

return as well.   As you know , attendance will be compulsory in September so  I hope we can 

work together to ensure that all children are happy to come back to school. 

In the meantime, I wish you all a happy Summer and hopefully we will all be 

able to meet up with our families and friends soon.  Stay safe and I will see you 

all in September!        Jane King 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September Events 

Tuesday 1st Inset Day 

Wednesday 2nd Inset Day 

Thursday 3rd All children return 

October Events 

Thursday 1st Photograph Day 

Friday 9th Harvest in classrooms 

Friday 16th Sponsored Event 

Friday 23rd Non Uniform Day      

Halloween  Activities                  

School Closes 

November Events 

Monday 2nd Inset Day 

Tuesday 3rd Children Return 

Thursday 5th Bonfire Lunch 

Wednesday 11th Remembrance Day 

Friday 13th Children in Need 

Monday 16th Anti Bullying Week  

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

COMMUNICATION 

The enquiries@moathall.staffs.sch.uk will no longer be in operation from September.  This address was set up for keyworker 

parents during the lockdown.  Please send all messages to office@moathall.staffs.sch.uk or communicate with the class 

teacher on DOJO.   

We are reducing the amount of paper correspondence going home so all letters will be emailed and any messages sent by 

text.  Please ensure that we have a correct mobile number and email address for the contact who needs to be receiving this 

communication. 

Currently any visits into school will be by appointment only so please ring the main office on 10922 660960 if you need to 

speak to someone in person and we will arrange this for you.  Thank you. 

TIMEKEEPING 

It is extremely important that children arrive 

at school on time and are collected on time.  

This is because we are staggering the times 

of the school day so that we can keep the 

children safe in their ‘bubbles’.  We must 

ensure that parents have left the grounds 

before the next people come in to avoid 

congestion on the school site.   

We would also ask that where possible only 

one parent drops and collects children and 

that you remain socially distanced at all 

times and do not congregate at the gates. 

The main school gates in John’s lane will be 

locked to all vehicles whilst children are 

coming into and leaving school.  Entry to 

school will be via the Park  Lane entrance 

ONLY  and exit will be via the John’s Lane 

pedestrian gate ONLY. 

Please bear in mind that if you are dropping 

children off for before school or breakfast 

club that the vehicular gates will be locked 

at 8.30 a.m. so please park off site. 

REMEMBER THIS IS FOR EVERYBODY’S    

SAFETY  

SUMMER REBOOT CAMP—20th July—27th August 2020 

Each day there are different activities run by qualified instructors at 

Baggeridge Country Park DY3 4HB. 

Prices start at £5 per person.  Book online at 

www.challengeacademy.co.uk or call 01384 429866 for these        

Summer     Adventure Sessions.  Activities include high ropes, obstacle 

courses, woodland challenge, team building and forest skills. 

IMPACT OF COVID-19 

If you feel like your mental health and wellbeing 

has been affected by the pandemic, YESS  (Your          

Emotional Support Service) are offering various     

support sessions to help you.  It is free of charge 

and funded by the National Lottery Community 

Fund. Call for support on 01889 567756 or 07907 

360238 or visit www.YESS.UK. 



PARENTPAY ACCOUNTS 

Thank you for your patience whilst we have implemented parentpay and for keeping your accounts up to 

date.  For those parent who are still in arrears on their account we would ask that they are cleared as 

soon as possible but by the end of August AT THE LATEST.  ALL accounts must be clear for the start of the 

new academic year otherwise this may affect your ability to access our services from September.  If there 

are any balances remaining on your account they will be refunded to you during the Summer  holiday.   

ALL ACCOUNTS MUST BE CLEAR FOR THE START OF THE NEW TERM IN SEPTEMBER. 

 

Our Payment and Debt Recovery process 

Pre-school and extended services’ charges will be invoiced at the end of each month.  PLEASE DO NOT 

PAY ANY AMOUNTS ON PARENTPAY UNTIL YOU RECEIVE THE INVOICE.  This will enable both parents and 

school staff to keep better track of the account.  If this invoice is not paid within 7 days you will    receive 

a final reminder to pay within another 7 days.  If payment is still not made the debt will be sent to 

Staffordshire County Council debt recovery, which may incur additional charges.  School can discuss a 

payment plan with you but you will be unable to access our paid services until your account is cleared.  

(This does not include pre-school FREE 15 hour provision).  

School meals and breakfast club should be paid for at the end of each week.  You will not be invoiced for 

these but your account will be checked weekly.  You will be contacted to make payment if your             

account falls into arrears.  If payment is not made you will be unable to access the services and the debt 

recovery process will be initiated. 

 

Children moving from Pre-School to Reception in September  

For these children only, NEW parentpay accounts need to be set up as they transition from Nursery into 

main school.  It is essential that your existing parentpay account is cleared before September.  Any       

outstanding debts may affect your ability to access our school services. At the start of term you will be 

issued with a new activation letter to make payments from September. 

 

We are now a cashless school so it is important that all parents have a parentpay account.  Please        

contact the school office if you are experiencing any difficulties with access.  Please could you direct any 

enquiries regarding parentpay to Miss Thompson at admin2@moathall.staffs.sch.uk. 

 

As a school we want to provide our parents and pupils with services which are there to help working   

parents and parents of pre-school children.  However, these services cannot be supported by the school 

budget. It is therefore so important that any payments due are paid promptly in order to   ensure their 

continuity. It is very easy to accumulate a large debt over a short period of time so please monitor your 

account to ensure all payments due can be made on time. 

Thank you for your support. 


